
BASES FOR 3.5.3. EXTENDED CORE AND CONTROL ROD DRIVE MAINTENANCE
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The intent of this specifi cation is to permit the unloading of a si gnificant portion of the reactor core for such
purposes as removal of temporary control curtains, control rod drive maintenance, in-service inspection requiremehts,
exami nation of the core support plate, etc. When the refueling interlock input signal from a wi thdrawn control rod is
bypassed, administrative controls will be in effect to prohibit fuel from being loaded into that control cell.

These operations are performed with the mode swi tch in the "Refuel" posi tion to provide the refueling interlocks
normally avai lable duri ng refueling. In order to wi thdraw more than one control rod, it is necessary to bypass the
refueling interlock on each withdrawn control rod. The requi rement that the fuel assemblies in the cell controlled by
the control rod be removed from the reactor core before the interlock can be bypassed insures that withdrawal of
another control rod does not result in inadvertent criticality. Each control rod essentially provides reactivity
control for the fuel assemblies in the cell associated with the control rod. Thus, removal of an entire cell (fuel
assemblies plus control rod) results in a'lower reactivity potential of the core.

The SRM's are provided to monitor the core during periods of station shutdown and to guide the operator during
refueling operations and station startup. Requiring two operable SRM's, one in and one adjacent to any core quadrant

.where fuel or control rods are being moved, assures adequate monitoring of that quadrant during such alterations. The
requirement of 3 counts per second provides assurance that neutron flux is being monitored.

A spiral unloading pattern is one by which the fuel in the outermost cells (four fuel bundles surrounding a control
blade) is removed first. Unloading continues by removi ng the remaining outermost fuel by cell. The last cell removed
will be adjacent to a SRH. Spiral reloading is the reverse of unloading. Spiral unloading and reloading will
preclude the creation of flux traps (moderator filled or partially filled cells surrounded on all sides by fuel).

During spiral unloading, the SRN s shall have an initial count rate of 3 cps with all rods fully inserted. The count.
rate will diminish during fuel removal. After all the fuel is removed from a cell, the refueling interlock will be
bypassed on the corresponding control rod. Prior to withdrawal of that rod, one licensed operator and a member of the
reactor analysis staff will verify that the interlock bypassed is on the correct control rod. Once the control rod
withdrawn, it will be valved out of service.

Under this special condition of complete spiral core unloading, it is expected that the count rate of the SRM's will
drop below 3 cps before all of the fuel is unloaded. Since there will be no reactivity additions, a lower number of
counts. will not present a hazard. When all of the fuel has been removed to the spent fuel storage pool, the SRM's
will no longer be required. Requiring the SRN's to be operational prior to fuel removal assures that the SRN's are
operable and can be relied on even when the count rate may go below 3 cps.
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